
HOLY FAMILY WEEKLY NEWSLETTER: 19th January 2024

Our School Mission Statement

Christ is alive at the centre of our school.
He leads us to our love of learning and creativity, inspiring us to enquire broadly and

deeply.
We share the journey together in a welcoming, loving and forgiving way.

Through prayer and reflection, we reach out to everyone, accepting their uniqueness and
encouraging them to grow their gifts and talents.

Working together we are changing the world for the better.

Dear parents,
I appreciate this has been a difficult week for the whole school community given the
information shared with staff on Monday and with our families later in the week.

Below is further information about the consultation which was emailed to all parents this
morning.

If any parents require support or have any questions, please contact our Home School
Liaison Officers via the school office. At present, we may not have all the answers but we

will certainly do our utmost to support children and families.

I would personally like to thank the parents who have shown a tremendous amount of
support towards our staff this week

Mrs Weaver
Headteacher

Consultation

Earlier this week, you were advised that Royal Borough of Greenwich, in agreement with
the Catholic Archdiocese of Southwark and the school’s governing body, would be
launching a consultation today on a proposal to close the school at the end of this

academic year.

The consultation is now live on Royal Greenwich’s website via the following link:

https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holy-family

You will find further details on the proposal, including answers to some frequently asked
questions which we hope you will find helpful. We aim to develop these should other

questions arise through the consultation process.

https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holy-family
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If you would like to comment on the proposal, please use the feedback form on Royal
Greenwich’s website.

Royal Greenwich and the Archdiocese will be holding face-to-face consultation meetings
with staff and parents at the school, and a public virtual meeting. You will find further

details via the above link.

Home School Liaison Officers (HSLO)
If you have anything you would like to discuss with us, we are on the gates daily or

alternatively please make an appointment via the school office or email on
sao@hfprimary.org

Menu

Please find attached a
link

to our delicious new menu.
We will be serving the same menu as

last half term.

PE Days

EYFS - Tuesday
Year 1 - Thursday
Year 2 - Wednesday
Year 3 - Tuesday

Year 4/5 - Thursday
Year 6 - Wednesday

Clubs
Breakfast Club from

7.50am-8.40am - £5.00 per
day, Stay and Play

3.30pm-4.30pm £6.00 per day,
After School Play Club

3.30pm-5.45pm, (incl. snack)
£12.00 per day.

These clubs run for children
from Reception age to Year 6

Please ensure that your
child is booked onto the
system for all clubs as well
as making payments. These
are two separate bookings.
We need to know numbers
to cater for children. If you
cannot get onto the system,
please contact the school so

that your child can be
added.

Polite Reminders

The school day ends at 3.30 pm, all children must be
collected by this time. Children who are not collected
promptly will be sent to After School Play Club and

parents will be charged. After School Play Club finishes
at 5.45 pm, there will be a late fee charged for any
children not collected after this time. Parents will be
unable to book children into the After School Club until

all outstanding fees are paid in full.

School gates open at 8.45 am and close
promptly at 8.55 am. ParentsMUST bring their
children to the office to sign them in and give a

reason for lateness.

mailto:sao@hfprimary.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16SZNNLIsvDLofzkJwZBVJModIYQY4ZS1/view?usp=sharing
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Highlights of our Catholic Life and
Mission, RE, and Collective Worship

will be posted on our school website and on our Instagram
page @hfkidbrooke

.
Catholic Life-

https://www.hfprimary.org/catholic-life/catholic-life-mi
ssion
RE-

https://www.hfprimary.org/catholic-life/re-topics
Collective Worship-

https://www.hfprimary.org/catholic-life/worship-togeth
er

Parking

Please ensure that you
park considerately and not
directly outside the school
gates across the keep clear
signs, as this blocks the
road for others causing

congestion and would stop
emergency vehicles having
access should the need

arise.

This Weeks Percentage Attendance

Year 6 had the best overall attendance this week. Well done Year 6. As a
reward you can wear your own clothes to school on Friday 26th January.

https://www.instagram.com/hfkidbrooke/#
https://www.hfprimary.org/catholic-life/catholic-life-mission
https://www.hfprimary.org/catholic-life/catholic-life-mission
https://www.hfprimary.org/catholic-life/re-topics
https://www.hfprimary.org/catholic-life/worship-together
https://www.hfprimary.org/catholic-life/worship-together
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All things Music….. Dates for your diary

6th February - Gospel Choir - start time 3.00pm

19th March - Gospel Choir - start time 3.00pm

21st May - Gospel Choir - start time 3.00pm

2nd July - Music Festival
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